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From: Public Works
Sent: Friday, February 28, 2025 9:32 AM
Subject: Ferndale Terrace Project Newsletter - February 28, 2025/Vol. 3

Good morning. 
 
As menƟoned in our earlier email, Cascade Natural Gas (CNG) has begun work to relocate its gas main on 

Ferndale 
Terrace.  RelocaƟon work 
on road improvement 
projects is very common as 
exisƟng uƟlity providers’ 
infrastructure oŌen 
occupies an area where 
City improvements must be 
placed to allow them to 
meet current standards or 
operate properly.  As part 
of those uƟliƟes’ 
agreements to operate 
within the City’s public 
spaces, the uƟlity 
companies are required to 
move their faciliƟes to a 
locaƟon that doesn’t 
conflict with the City’s 
planned 
improvements.  Therefore, 
CNG will not only be 

relocaƟng its gas main and services to accommodate the City’s planned project upgrades, it will also be 
replacing its aged infrastructure within the project limits.  Similar to the City’s uƟliƟes in the area, CNG’s piping 
was installed many years ago. 
 
StarƟng Monday, March 3, Ferndale Terrace between Hendrickson and Legoe will be closed to through 
traffic to facilitate the safe and Ɵmely compleƟon of CNG’s relocaƟon work.  All through traffic (meaning 
those vehicles which aren’t originaƟng to/from a residence within the closure area) will be re-routed along a 
detour route which will be in place weekdays between 7:30am and 4:00pm and is anƟcipated to last up to 6 
weeks.  The road will be reopened to all traffic during non-working hours, including evenings and weekends.  A 
map of the impacted area, as well as the detour route, is shown below.  Once CNG has completed work on the 
west end of Ferndale Terrace, operaƟons will move east, and a similar closure and detour will be enacted on 
Ferndale Terrace between Legoe and Vista.  An updated schedule and accompanying informaƟon will be sent 
out once it becomes available. 
 
If you reside within the closure area, please take extra Ɵme and use cauƟon as work occurs in your 
area.  Please be aware of your surroundings and follow flaggers’ and workers’ direcƟons for both your and 
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their safety as they complete these improvements.  We appreciate your paƟence as we take the necessary 
steps to improve this roadway. 
 
If you have quesƟons about the project, please feel free to check out our project page.  It includes earlier 
copies of this newsleƩer, project maps, and other informaƟon about the project.  You are also welcome to 
contact Public Works at this address, or give us a call at (360) 384-4006.  Feel free to forward this message on 
to others who may be interested, or encourage them to sign up on our project page to be included on our list 
to receive future messages directly.  We thank you for your interest in our project! 
 
If you no longer wish to receive updates, please click here to request to be removed from our list. 
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